

### LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

# **NEWSLETTER**

March 21st 2023

Vol 8 No 7

**President John Minchin** Phone 0415 308 921

www.lobethal harmonyclub.com.au

**Secretary Peter Dickason** Phone 0468 870 893

# LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB Male Voice Choir WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS





We practice every Tuesday night 7:30pm from February to October at the Lobethal Senior Citizens Hall for further information contact

www.lobethalharmonyclub.com.au

# <sup>9</sup> HUGHES Construction Co

Ideas are wanted for how we can celebrate our

145th Anniversary.

#### We have the opportunity.....

It was Ross Schubert's idea to have a sign at the front of the Senior Citizens Hall several years ago. We went through the process of receiving approval from the State Heritage authority, only to receive a NO from the Adelaide Hills Council to place the sign on the building. We followed this on to discuss the sign with the Lobethlal Centennial Hall committee, and they now have given their support to have this sign to be placed where the Senior Citizens sign has been. The current sign will be removed and ours placed in its position. We need your OK for the sign as shown to be prepared and placed in place. Give your answer by next week March 28th so that we can proceed to have the sign made and erected. **HOW TO CELEBRATE 145 Years as** 

the LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

What other Club's are doing......The Tanunda Liedertafel. The second half of our 2022 rehearsal year was interrupted by a four week break due to COVID from mid July. Notwithstanding the break, some members took the opportunity to sing at a local German Lantern Festival on 23rd July. One major concert for 2022 was held in the Barossa Regional Gallery on 4th December. The concert was well attended. The choir members gathered on 13th Dec, where a little celebration was enjoyed and best wishes for 2023 were shared. Rehearsals have begun on

**Building on Tradition** 

Ph: 8389 6472 **4 Brettig Road** LOBETHAL

March 7th.

admin@gehughes.com.au





## LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB NEWSLETTER

### March 21st 2023 Welcome again

Vol 8 No 7 Page 2

Concert at Kadina... On Friday Debbie from Kadina contacted me to arrange Posters, and tickets for the Concert on Aug 13th.

#### Fund Raising committee....

We need to hold a meeting of this committee to manage the Fund Raising activities for the year. Can we meet on 28th March at 6:30pm. Fred, Graham, Peter (sec)

Stephen and John. W . Agenda is available for you.



We still require a sale for the trailer. Cost is \$10,000. If you know of anyone who is interested please let them know the trailer is in excellent condition, just needs a sale. Thanks for the suggestions, we will follow up with the ideas given.

Scholarship committee meeting...Since the meeting contact has been made with the 20 schools involved to find the names, email addresses of the Heads of Music so that we can arrange a "Zoom meeting" with them to encourage them to help to tell young people to apply for the auditions. Peter D (Dep) will assist to contact the Heads of Music.

#### Coffee & Soup Roster....New Members....

Thank you for your support last week we raised \$24. 30 making a TOTAL for this year \$139.80 THANK YOU. "Chefs" for this week are Jeff Gerrard, and John Minchin. I need to take photos of the "NEW MEMBERS" and for you to fill in a form telling us about yourself. See J Wittwer after the practice tonight please. Peoples Choice Lottery... We raised \$740 for the Lobethal Harmony club. Thank you. I have placed the winners on the Notice Board for you. Solo performance.. Attached to this Newsletter is information about the Solo Performance for you.





**Building on Tradition** 

AUSTRALIA'S BIGGEST WORNING TEA

MACCLESFIELD'S BIGGEST MORNING TEA

HOSTED BY THE MACCLESFIELD YOUNG AT HEART CLUB

WEDNESDAY 17<sup>TM</sup> MAY 2023

MACCLESFIELD INSTITUTE
9.00 A.M. - 12.30 P.M.

FLEAD ONLY FOR A BOOKING OF FUN AND EXTERTAINMENT AND FLOW AND AND OF COURSE THE AUCTION

For more information please contact

Cating 0407710543 or small cathbase@maccy.com.au

Macclesfield Biggest
Morning Tea.... To be held on
17th May in the Macclesfield
Hall beginning at 9am to
12:30pm. It is a day that is
organised by the Young at
Heart club of Macclesfield
where Cathy Megson (Simply Women) has been a driving force to support the fight
against cancer. Please help if
you can.

Ph: 8389 6472 | 4 Brettig Road LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au

